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16 DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL (MENZIESHILL CONTROLLED PARKING ZONE AND DICKSON 
AVENUE AREA, DUNDEE) (VARIATION OF WAITING RESTRICTIONS) ORDER 2005 
(AN311-2005) 

 
Reference is made to Article IV of the minute of meeting of this Committee of 24th May, 2004 
instructing and authorising the preparation of an Order to (1) create more visitor and overnight parking 
in Charleston Drive, (2) adjust the balance of residents and visitor parking in Dickson Avenue and 
Spey Drive to cater for the respective demands, (3) include Deveron Terrace and Deveron Crescent 
within the Controlled Parking Zone, (4) cater for long-term visitors to residents by introducing a 
scheme whereby a parking voucher can be purchased to allow use of the “permit holders only” 
spaces, (5) create a passing place in Earn Crescent, (6) relieve congestion in Dickson Avenue, and 
(7) afford protection for proposed pedestrian refuges in Charleston Drive and Dickson Avenue. 
 
The proposed Order was duly drafted and during the statutory consultation period, one objection was 
received.  Copy correspondence has been placed in the Members' Lounge.  As a result of the 
objection, it is recommended that the Order be amended to include Deveron Crescent and Deveron 
Terrace as streets which qualify for the issue of a resident’s permit, but delete the proposed 
restrictions for these streets prior to the Order being advertised. 
 
The Committee are requested to authorise publication of the Order subject to the amendments. 
 


